

Mason Conservation Commission Minutes

Dec. 9, 2009 8:00 pm to 10:40 pm

In Attendance

- Bob Dillberger
- Liz Fletcher
- Paula Babel
- Bob Larochelle

Voted unanimously to accept Nov. minutes as amended.

Dave Baker came to review the financials for this year's hay agreement. His records show a total of 20 + hours labor to maintain the field. Dave also mentioned that the folks who trimmed the brush to preserve the view did a rather messy job. We'll need to arrange for professionals to do this work in the future. The Commission signed the hay agreement with Dave Baker to renew it for another year.

Reviewed status of Eagle Scout projects. We'll be accepting \$200 in donations by way of Robert Guiry for his bench project. Donations from Dr. David Brown (\$100) of Northborough, MA, and Mrs. Janet Armstrong (\$100) of Phillipston, MA. Money will go in the Conservation Fund to support the bench project.

Got a bill from Global Remediation Services for testing the barrels of unidentified liquid at the Potter homestead. But they didn't include the test results. No results, no payment.

We discussed that once we get the test results we can get the drums removed. Liz agreed to follow up on this.

Agreed to sponsor the presentation on mustangs in February.

Liz will contact sign maker about possibly reducing the price by eliminating the extra-large round area for the logo and making the signs into simple rectangles. If it's cheaper, we'll go for the rectangle but will keep the larger logo area if there's no price difference.